Great Basin College Student Government Association

Minutes

12:30 P.M. April 1st, 2016 Meeting by Interactive System

Battle Mountain – GBC BM 1

Elko - Ronald V. Hicks SGA Senate Chambers LCSL 122

Ely-GBC 118

Pahrump – PVC 122

Winnemucca - GBC 115

I. Call to Order: 12:35pm

II. Roll Call

Executive Board

DeMarynee Saili, President Present
Maribel Vera, Vice President Present
Augastina Fernandez, Secretary Present
Adriana Mendez, Student Advocate Present

Battle Mountain Senator

Chelsey Fox Present

Elko Senators

Vacant

Ely Senators

Paula Moore Excused Hannah Moore Present

Pahrump Senators

Vacant

Winnemucca Senators

Vacant

III. Introduction of Guests

Information Only

Elko: Director of Environmental Health Safety, and Security, Pat Anderson; Pahrump: Kip Magee, Amber Mattoni, and Amanda Murray

IV. Public Comment

Information Only

- None.

V. Approval of Agenda

For Possible Action

A. Secretary Fernandez moves to approve the agenda for April 1st, 2016. Senator Fox seconded. DISCUSSION: None. Motion passes unanimously.

VI. Approval of Minutes

For Possible Action

A. Secretary Fernandez moves to approve the minutes for March 11th, 2016. Senator H. Moore seconded. DISCUSSION: None. Motion passes unanimously.

VII. President's Report

Information Only

A. President DeMarynee Saili discussed current SGA events and her current activities as SGA President.

GBC Student Government Association Minutes April 1st, 2016

- She said it will be a busy month.
- She said that April 22nd will be the Award Ceremony and she said she will be talking with Sonja Sibert of Business Affairs to see if the budget will pay for travel fees.
- She sent out an email about the newsletter and she mentioned that she would like to send out the newsletter before elections week.
- She said we had an executive board meeting two weeks ago, and she said all the Elko positions will be open, two positions in Pahrump, two positions in Winnemucca, and one in Battle Mountain.
- She said that next week GBC will be having a Foundation Donor Appreciation event, the week after Accreditors will be on campus, then the week after that is Elections Week, and then the week after that is the SGA Award Ceremony.
- She said that this week's events we hid eggs outside, but there was snow, and in the end we had only one winner.
- She mentioned that we will be announcing the winner of the raffle at the end of the elections week, and we will get the other campuses involved.
- She said we helped serve popcorn at the Black and White Movie, which was The Stranger, and there were two WWII Veterans there.

VIII. Vice President's Report

Information Only

- A. Vice President Maribel Vera discussed current SGA events and her current activities as SGA Vice President.
 - She said this Tuesday, March 29th, is SOLAR and clubs are being active and planning events.

IX. Treasury Report

For Possible Action

A. Facilities

- None.

X. Student Advocate's Report

Information Only

- A. Student Advocate Adriana Mendez discussed current GBC events and items concerning SGA.
 - She said she was supposed to do a tour with the JAG Program from White Pine County but with the weather being bad, they had to cancel.
 - Diane attended a college and career fair at Shadow Ridge High School within the Clark County.
 - She said she attended a workshop that morning and couldn't give a tour, but Cassie did the tour for her.

XI. Senator Reports

Information Only

A. Battle Mountain

- Senator Fox said everything is going well, she was sick but she said classes are going well for students.
- B. Elko
- None.
- C. Elv
- Senator H. Moore said their chili feed was a success and had more people attend their Easter Egg Hunt than usual.
- She said they barely put out their Midterm Pot of Golds, and GBC Relay for Life is putting on a fundraiser.

GBC Student Government Association Minutes April 1st, 2016

- D. Pahrump
- None
- E. Winnemucca
- None.
- XII. Unfinished Business
 - None.
- XIII. New Business
 - A. Nature Club Death Valley Trip

For Possible Action

Senator H. Moore moves to approve Nature Club President, Kip Magee's request to reimburse \$40.00 for the costs of entrance fee and \$100.00 to purchase food and refreshments to Rita Bagwe for their trip on April 2nd, 2016. Vice President Vera seconded. DISCUSSION: Kip Magee said that the money will go towards the reimbursement of Rita Bagwe for their trip to Death Valley that Saturday. Motion passes unanimously.

B. Table Top Tournament

For Possible Action

Table Top Club requests a cap of \$200.00 to purchase supplies and a cap of \$100.00 to purchase food and refreshments for their second annual Magic The Gathering Booster Draft Tournament, which will be held on April 4th, 2016. (Tabled)

XIV. Public Comment

Information Only

- None.

SGA President:

Date: ADVI 87 2010

Adjourned: 1:07pm